	ITEM NO.12


REPORT TO HEALTH AND SOCIAL CARE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

TUESDAY 8 JULY  2003.

TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR OVERVIEW SUB-GROUP

RECOMMENDATION: Members of Scrutiny Committee are asked to endorse the contents in paragraph 3 of the report and to determine the Membership of the Sub-Group.

CONTACT OFFICER: Amanda Hewitt





Scrutiny Support Officer





0161 793 3316





Email amanda.hewitt@salford.gov.uk

1. Members will recall agreeing at the last meeting of this Scrutiny Committee to the establishment of a Sub-group to perform the overview role of the Scrutiny Committee which will be able to concentrate more fully on the detailed performance management information which the Community and Social Services directorate is required to produce and other performance information from the following sources:-

· Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS) Collaborative

· Independent Complaints Advocacy Service (ICAS)

· Service Plans

· Health Service Ombudsman reports

· Patient Surveys

· Best Value Review Improvement Plans

· Issues from NHS Direct

In addition to the above it is also suggested that the sub-group be responsible for the monitoring of the Local Delivery Plan but this would need to be further explored with Primary Care Trust to see how appropriate this might be.  It is proposed that reports from the Patient and Public Involvement Forums (when established) remain with the main Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

2. Using the sub-group to concentrate on performance information will enable the regular Scrutiny Committee meetings to focus more on other important issues.

3. The following are some suggestions which if endorsed could be adopted as a framework to operate from:

· 4 meetings are programmed each year. These meetings to be arranged around Members availability and will provide timely and meaningful information in accordance with the authority’s Performance Management Timetable (which will include the monitoring of service plan information). Information for the meetings should be made available to the Panel at least 5 working days prior to each meeting.

· Each meeting to be attended by a Senior Manager within the Directorate/organisation concerned

· Following each Panel meeting an action sheet will be produced. The action sheet will then be reported to the next regular Scrutiny Committee for consideration.

· Each Panel would be encouraged to identify important issues, which it feels would benefit from the wider involvement of the full Scrutiny Committee.

· The approach of establishing a sub-group for Performance Management purposes to be reviewed on an annual basis.

4. It is suggested at the first meeting of each Panel an item in relation to training and development needs is considered 
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